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 NEWSLETTER 
A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

Student voice and agency is an important focus at our school. I enjoy attending 
the Student Representative Council (SRC) meeting each week. There was great 
excitement as the SRC joined me to officially open our new bubbler on the back 
oval. This was the direct result of student voice at an SRC meeting at the end 
of last year. Students enjoyed cutting the ribbon and eagerly lined up to have a 
drink.  

 

On 21st March, our school community united to celebrate Harmony Day.  
Australia is a vibrant and multicultural country. We are proud to have the oldest 
continuous living culture of our first Australians- the Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples. We are also fortunate to have a country that is rich and diverse 
due to the arrival of people from cultures from around the world. It was 
heartwarming to see everyone come together to showcase our cultural diversity. 
Students eagerly participated in buddy activities before sharing a picnic lunch 
with families. Our day ended with a spectacular community concert led by Ms 
Chau from P & C and her team in collaboration with the EHPS staff team. Thank 
you to our talented students and mums who performed and to all those who 
helped and attended.  At EHPS harmony is one of our greatest strengths and is 
at the heart of who we are. It makes our school a great place to attend and 
Australia a great place to live. 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
Please check our planner on the website 
which is regularly updated.  

Home - Epping Heights Public School 
(nsw.gov.au) 

You can also connect it with your google 
calendar 

Epping Heights Parent planner (google.com) 

31 March - Interrelate Stage 3 

1-3 April - Parent teacher conferences  

4 April - Second hand uniform sale 

7 April – Interrelate Stage 3  

8 April – Cross country  

10 April – ANZAC Day service  

11 April – Last day for Students 

 

Students return to school on 30 April. 

 

 
 

 

mailto:eppinghts-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://eppinghts-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://eppinghts-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0/embed?src=education.nsw.gov.au_va2u05t0r1n4dosv1juikli11s@group.calendar.google.com&ctz=Australia/Sydney


 

 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL continued…. 

Student leadership  

Congratulations to our Year 6 student leaders who attended the GRIP Leadership conference on Thursday 27 March. 
They demonstrated the expected excellent behaviour and showed EHPS are respectful, safe and responsible students. 
Thankyou to Mrs Hepworth and Ms Turriff for taking these students to a wonderful leadership experience. (Please see 
later in this newsletter for report). We are also proud of Taj and Evelyn who were elected by their own leadership team to 
represent our school at the Hornsby network Student Council. They met with students from local Primary schools and 
High schools to speak with our Director Mr Anderson and share their thoughts on schooling.  

 
P & C WhatsApp groups 

We are fortunate to have such an engaged community led by our dedicated P & C. The parent WhatsApp groups are 
designed to support communication between home and school and between parents. They are a positive forum to enable 
parent connection and social opportunities for children. If you have any questions or concerns about staff, other children 
or other parents- please bring them to the school directly. The WhatsApp group is not the place to discuss others. By 
emailing or calling the school directly, we are able to respond accordingly. Thank you for your partnership in ensuring our 
school community is supportive and positive.  

Student safety  

We have tree trimming occurring in the school across this weekend. If your child attends one of our community group 
activities on Saturday or Sunday, please remind them to ensure they stay with the adults in charge at all times.  

It has come to my attention that some children are being asked by parents to wait in the afternoon unsupervised in the 
playground on the equipment. This is not safe. Parents must collect your own child at 3:05p.m or organise after school 
care via OSHC services or a friend or family member. Parents must supervise their own child if staying on the play 
equipment after school.  

Parent teacher conferences  

Teachers are looking forward to meeting with parents next week to share the learning and wellbeing progress of students. 
Please ensure you arrive or answer calls (from an unknown number) on time so teachers can stick to their schedule. This 
will ensure all parents have their allocated time with the teacher. If you require an interpreter for your interview, please 
email the office.  We look forward to enacting our school vision- working in partnership with parents to support success 
for all.  
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SCHOOL NEWS 

Birthdays and religious celebrations  

Family celebrations are a special time. If your child needs to take leave for religious reasons, please apply through school 
bytes. Birthdays are not included as an acceptable reason for leave. Please celebrate these after school hours. If you 
wish to send something for your child to share on their birthday or for a special celebration, please send small stationary 
or play items only (e.g a pencil, ball, eraser etc). These will be given out at the end of the school day for children to take 
home so parents can make the decision whether to give them to their own child. Please do not send any food items.  

Attendance 

Consistently going to school has countless benefits – from learning, to creating social connections and improving wellbeing 
through access to support and quality education. 

Students are required to attend school every day, whether it’s the first or last day of the term, Mondays, Fridays or days 
dedicated to sports carnivals, school excursions and incursions. 

As we look ahead to the remainder of the school year, I’d like to remind our school community that we are here to work 
with you to support your child to thrive. We know that families experience a variety of challenging circumstances, and we 
are committed to working with you to address any barriers to regular attendance. 

If your child is absent from school, please let us know why as soon as possible, even if it’s just a few minutes at the start 
or end of the school day. Of course, there will be times when your child is unable to be at school, like when they are 
unwell. Medical appointments should take place outside school hours where possible, and family holidays should be taken 
in term breaks. 

If your child is feeling anxious about coming to school and you need support, please reach out to your child’s teacher or 
to me directly. There are also helpful resources for parents and carers on the NSW Department of Education website. 

Thank you for being a part of our school community and for partnering with us to ensure students access the endless 
benefits of regular school attendance. 

School attendance - information for parents     Compulsory school attendance 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/schooling-initiatives/every-day-matters
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/going-to-school/school-attendance-information-for-parents
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/student-wellbeing/attendance-matters---resources-for-schools/Compulsory_school_attendance_parents_QAupdate_2022.pdf


 
School-community-charter

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/schooling/parents-and-carers/going-to-school/school-community-charter/school-community-charter.pdf


 



AWARD RECIPIENTS 

Principals Awards  

Zac 1A  

Ellie 1A 

Olivia 2B 

Jonathan 3/4K 

Dhwani 3S 

Yousef 5BP 

Grace 5G 

Kerryn 5G 

 

GRIP Leadership  

On Thursday the 27th of March, the EHPS Leadership 
Team and the House Captains travelled to the Chatswood 
Concourse for the 2025 GRIP Leadership Day Camp. At 
the conference, students learned about the responsibilities 
and qualities that make a good leader. We also discovered 
how leadership is not just about being in charge but about 
supporting others and setting a good example. 

Throughout the day, we participated in different activities 
designed to help us understand the importance of helping 
others and being an example to younger students. How we 
can lead through friendship, showing that leadership is 
often about kindness and working together. We also learned the importance of listening, teamwork, and encouraging 
others, which are all key traits of a good leader. 

The conference was very upbeat, and it was incredibly fun going up on stage to participate in activities! It was a great way 
to get involved. We also had the chance to meet students from other schools, which was exciting and inspiring. 

The EHPS Leadership Team thoroughly enjoyed the conference and learned many important and valuable skills that we 
hope to put into practice this year.  

By Taj Gupta, 6D 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Harmony Day  

 



Swimming Carnival Ribbon  

 

Epping Heights Public School 
Swimming Carnival Results 2025 – Race Results 

 

Age Race Boys/ 
Girls Place Name House Time 

Junior 4 x 50m 
Medley 

Boys 1st Mo  Laver 3:50.52 

   2nd Juho  Bradman  4:27.52  
   3rd    

Junior 4 x 50m 
Medley 

Girls 1st Tejo Thorpe 4:38.93 

   2nd    
   3rd    

Senior 4 x 50m 
Medley 

Boys 1st    

   2nd    
   3rd    

Senior 4 x 50m 
Medley 

Girls 1st    

   2nd    
   3rd    

Open 100m 
Freestyle 

Boys 1st Mo  Laver 1:34.21 

   2nd Jackson  Freeman  1:45.17 
   3rd Thomas  Freeman  1:49.52 

Open 100m 
Freestyle 

Girls 1st Karyn  Bradman  1:20.90 

   2nd Daeun  Freeman 1:29.53 
   3rd Alice  Freeman  1:55.34 

8yrs 50m 
Freestyle Boys 1st Damian  Thorpe  1:18.73 

   2nd Leo  Bradman  1:25.45 
   3rd Seth  Thorpe  1:25.72 

8yrs 50m 
Freestyle Girls 1st Benedicte  Thorpe  1:15.92 

   2nd Alyssa  Laver  1:20.86 
   3rd Alana  Laver 1:26.08  



 

9yrs 50m 
Freestyle Boys 1st Thomas  Freeman 48.27 

   2nd Louie  Laver 53.94 

   3rd Timofei   Bradman  54.08 

9yrs 50m 
Freestyle 

Girls 1st Tejo  Thorpe  54.79 

   2nd Doris  Bradman  58.33 

   3rd Abbey  Bradman 1:03.53  

10yrs 50m 
Freestyle Boys 1st Mo  Laver 40.56 

   2nd Juho  Bradman 50.30  

   3rd Alex  Laver 59.05  

10yrs 50m 
Freestyle Girls 1st Leanne  Bradman 41.71 

   2nd Grace  Freeman  46.90  

   3rd Beatrice   Laver  47.70  

11yrs 50m 
Freestyle Boys 1st Ian  Freeman  40.09 

   2nd Ian  Freeman  47.58 

   3rd Daniel  Freeman  48.51  

11yrs 50m 
Freestyle Girls 1st Ariel  Freeman  46.58 

   2nd Camila  Bradman  52.95 

   3rd Marielle  Thorpe 53.94 

12yrs 50m 
Freestyle Boys 1st Jackson  Freeman  42.59 

   2nd Sanil  Freeman  48.31 

   3rd Nicholas  Laver 49.28 

12yrs 50m 
Freestyle Girls 1st Karyn  Bradman  37.74 

   2nd Daeun  Freeman 37.85 

   3rd Alice  Freeman  51.53  

Junior 50m 
Breaststroke 

Boys 1st Oscar  Laver  57.49 

   2nd Mo  Laver 59.00 

   3rd Thomas  Freeman  1:00.01 



Junior 50m 
Breaststroke 

Girls 1st Leanne  Bradman 58.80 

   2nd Beatrice  Laver 1:07.40  

   3rd Tejo  Thorpe 1:08.48  

11yrs 50m 
Breaststroke 

Boys 1st Ian  Freeman  55.14 

   2nd Ian  Freeman  1:11.14  

   3rd Michael  Laver  1:16.88 

11yrs 50m 
Breaststroke 

Girls 1st Ariel  Freeman  1:07.74 

   2nd Jasmyne  Laver 1:21.24 

   3rd Annie Bradman 1:22.03 

Senior 50m 
Breaststroke 

Boys 1st Jackson  Freeman 1:03.17 

   2nd Nicholas  Laver 1:04.24 

   3rd Sanil   Freeman  1:10.39 

Senior 50m 
Breaststroke 

Girls 1st Karyn  Bradman  46.21 

   2nd Daeun  Freeman  55.91 

   3rd Alice  Freeman  1:02.92 

Junior 50m 
Backstroke 

Boys 1st Mo  Laver 50.05 

   2nd Steven  Thorpe  51.28 

   3rd Thomas Freeman  1:00.35  

Junior 50m 
Backstroke 

Girls 1st Leanne Bradman 56.21 

   2nd Tejo  Thorpe 1:00.62 

   3rd Grace  Freeman 1:01.74 

11yrs 50m 
Backstroke 

Boys 1st Ian  Freeman  51.46 

   2nd Ian  Freeman  57.17 

   3rd Michael  Laver 1:04.85 

11yrs 50m 
Backstroke 

Girls 1st Ariel  Freeman 56.39 

   2nd Camila  Bradman 57.21 

   3rd Marielle  Thorpe 1:00.68 



Senior 50m 
Backstroke 

Boys 1st Jackson Freeman 58.34 

   2nd Nicholas  Laver  58.44 

   3rd Sanil  Freeman 1:05.83 

Senior 50m 
Backstroke 

Girls 1st Karyn  Bradman  45.05 

   2nd Daeun  Freeman  50.65 

   3rd Alice  Freeman  1:11.48 

Junior 50m Butterfly Boys 1st Mo  Laver 51.08 

   2nd Thomas  Freeman  1:10.06 

   3rd Juho  Bradman  1:12.83 

Junior 50m Butterfly Girls 1st Leanne  Bradman  57.11 

   2nd Tejo  Thorpe  1:02.82 

   3rd Elina   Thorpe  1:15.06 

11yrs 50m Butterfly Boys 1st Ian  Freeman  51.58 

   2nd Felix Laver 1:04.28 

   3rd Daniel  Freeman  1:09.17 

11yrs 50m Butterfly Girls  1st Ariel  Freeman 1:10.16 

   2nd Marielle  Thorpe  1:28.28 

   3rd Scarlett   Thorpe 1:52.66 

Senior 50m Butterfly Boys 1st Jackson  Freeman  1:01.19 

   2nd Nicholas  Laver 1:03.65 

   3rd    

Senior 50m Butterfly Girls 1st Karyn  Bradman  43.53 

   2nd Daeun  Freeman  48.88 

   3rd    

 

  



Epping Heights Public School 

Swimming Carnival Results 2025 – Race Results 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

P & C president harmony day message 

The theme of Harmony Day 'Everyone Belongs' is a powerful message that resonates deeply with all of us. As a parent, 
I'm incredibly proud to see how our children embrace and appreciate the rich tapestry of cultures that surround them. It is 
heartwarming to see them learn from each other, share their unique stories, and build friendships that transcend cultural 
boundaries. 

Today's concert is a testament to the hard work and dedication of our students, parents and teachers. Through music, 
dance and art, our children have showcased the diverse culture that makes our school community so vibrant and dynamic. 

Our collective efforts contribute to creating a nurturing environment where everyone feels a sense of belonging. 

As we enjoy the concert today, let us remember that harmony day is not just a single day of celebration, but a reminder 
of the ongoing journey towards understanding, acceptance and unity. Let us continue to teach our children the importance 
of kindness, empathy and respect for all. 

To our dear EHPS Parents and Carers, 
It was lovely to see the school community come together to celebrate Harmony Day. We are in awe of how immensely 
talented the students are (and parents too!) and how generous the community is in sharing their cultural backgrounds. 
May we all continue to echo the message that Everyone Belongs, not only during Harmony Day but throughout the rest 
of the year and beyond. 
Thank you for your usual support and see you all again in our other upcoming events! 
 
With best regards, 
EHPS P&C Committee  

Harmony Day Celebration 2025 
 

Special thanks to the performers for sharing their amazing talents and their parents for giving consent in sharing their 
performance photos to the school community. 

 

 



 

Congratulations to Damon 3/4K, Zoe 3S, Ayoung 3S, Valerie 3S, Scarlett 2B, Benedict 2B, Hailey 2B, Blaire 2B, Eliz 2B, 
Irene 2/3T, Alana 3/4K, Eliana 6D, Advik 6SH, Darun 6D, Hannah 6SH, Aashna 2/3T, Charlotte 4/5L, Annie 6D, Damian 
& Nicki, Emma 5BP, Emilia 2/3T, Zara 2/3T, Evelyn 2B, Alana 3/4K, Yik Ki 5G, Enji 6SH, Yik Tim 5BP, Akira year 5, 
Devangi year 5, Dhwani 3S, Mivaan 2/3T, Aashna 2/3T, Darsha 2/3T, Vanya 2/3T, Alap 2/3T, Dev 2/3T, Rick 2B, James 
year 1, Elina 1A, Advika1A, Pavika 1C, Ayla, for their performances and to the 6 EHPS mums who performed the Indian 
Semi-classical Dance. 

 

Volunteer Appreciation 

In partnership with the school, the Harmony Day Concert would not have been made possible without the tireless planning 
and organisation of Michelle who has spearheaded the event. We commend her along with her team members Vivian, 
Cherrie, and Miranda for their amazing contributions in making the event a success. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Event: Mother’s Day 
Mother’s Day is just around the corner, preparations are underway, and we need your help to celebrate the wonderful 
mums in the school community. We welcome volunteers for the Mother’s Day Breakfast and Gift Stall 

Sign up here by copying the link and pasting it on your web browser: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084CA5A62EA5F4C16-55835886-mothers 

Join us for breakfast on 7:30am on May 8th for Mother’s Day. RSVP now via Qkr. 

Another way to support this initiative is by donating. Interested parties may send an email to ehps.p.n.c@gmail.com or 
approach any of the P&C Committee members. 

mailto:ehps.p.n.c@gmail.com


Scheduled Class Meet-ups  
Class meet ups have been scheduled, feel free to reach out to your Class Parent for questions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Event: Second hand Uniform Sale 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Have an hour or two to spare? Volunteer with us! Sign up by copying the link and pasting on your web browser: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/index.cfm?go=c.SignUpSearch&eid=08C6C8D6F5C8F86C0B&cs=09CBBAD98FC58B6
37B0A640F5BCE9BBDFDB4&sortby=l.title 

 

P&C Upcoming Events Sign Up Links 
Wanting to volunteer but can’t find the sign-up link? Here is a link for sign-ups to volunteer at the P&C’s upcoming events 
(copy below and paste on your web browser): 

https://www.signupgenius.com/index.cfm?go=c.SignUpSearch&eid=08C6C8D6F5C8F86C0B&cs=09CBBAD98FC58B6
37B0A640F5BCE9BBDFDB4&sortby=l.title 

We look forward to meeting you in our upcoming events! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/index.cfm?go=c.SignUpSearch&eid=08C6C8D6F5C8F86C0B&cs=09CBBAD98FC58B637B0A640F5BCE9BBDFDB4&sortby=l.title
https://www.signupgenius.com/index.cfm?go=c.SignUpSearch&eid=08C6C8D6F5C8F86C0B&cs=09CBBAD98FC58B637B0A640F5BCE9BBDFDB4&sortby=l.title


 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 

  



  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 


